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August 1, 2024 

 
Daniel C. Goldner, Chairman 
NH Public Utilities Commission  
21 South Fruit Street 
Concord, NH 03301 
 
Re: DE 22-060, Electric Distribution Utilities, Consideration of Changes to the Current Net Metering 
Tariff Structure, Including Compensation of Customer-Generators;  
Request for Remote Participation of Mr. R. Thomas Beach, Crossborder Energy 
 
Dear Chairman Goldner: 
 
Pursuant to the Hearing Guidelines issued on September 20, 2022, in the above- captioned matter, 
Clean Energy NH (“CENH”) submits this request that its witness, Mr. R. Thomas Beach, Principal 
with Crossborder Energy, be granted permission to appear remotely at the August 20, 2024, and 
August 22, 2024 hearings scheduled in this matter. 
 
Mr. Beach is located in Berkeley, California and requiring him to travel to New Hampshire for the 
hearings would be unduly burdensome for both Mr. Beach and Clean Energy NH’s limited budgetary 
resources. CENH further notes that Mr. Beach’s testimony was critical to CENH’s initial position in 
the docket, but his testimony at the hearing will be supportive rather than central to the Settlement 
Agreement filed on August 1, 2020.  
 
Clean Energy NH, therefore, requests that Mr. Beach be allowed to appear remotely. 
 
Consistent with the Commission’s current practices, this letter is being filed only in electronic form. 
 
Please do not hesitate to follow up with me. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Chris Skoglund, M.S. 
Director of Energy Transition 
Clean Energy NH 
Concord NH 03301 
chris@cleanenergynh.org  
 
Cc: Docket Service List  
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